
On 31 December 2019, the Wuhan Municipal Health and Sanitation Commission (Hubei Province, China) reported a cluster of 27 cases of 
pneumonia of unknown etiology with onset of symptoms on 8 December; the cases reported a history of common exposure to a seafood 
and live animal market in Wuhan City. On January 7, 2020, Chinese authorities identified a new type of virus in the Coronaviridae family 
as the causative agent of the outbreak. The virus was called the "new coronavirus", SARS-COV-2. On March 11, given the characteristics of 
the virus, the WHO declared the outbreak a pandemic given the speed of its spread. 

Save the Children Colombia, leader in the protection of the rights of Colombian and migrant children, has 
been present at the national level and since 2018 has responded to the Venezuelan migration crisis in four 
departments of the country, two of which are border departments, La Guajira and Arauca, as well as two 
urban centers that concentrate the largest number of migrants and returned Colombians (Bogotá D.C., the 
city of Cali and its suburban areas). Similarly, it has responded to situations of armed conflict in regions such 
as Norte de Santander and Nariño.

Given the SARS-CoV2 (also known as COVID-19 or Coronavirus), our activities have been adapted to 
respond to the pandemic, by supporting other key sectors to continue their activities, other agencies, and 
mainly local hospitals and health authorities, and local governments to complement and strengthen their 
responses, including SC field staff.

HOW ARE WE RESPONDING TO THE SARS-COV2 (CORONAVIRUS COVID-19)?

 

COVID-19 
COLOMBIA RESPONSE  

Girls

2,079
Boys

2,093
Women

2,091
Men

1,598
During week between march 16th – 21th, 7,861 people were supported in the following activities



To benefit 65,000 people with our COVID-19 response programs in Arauca, 
Bogotá, Guajira, Norte de Santander and Valle, we require USD 3,500,000 
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